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BUSY TIMES AHEAD

Welcome to summer, a very busy time for the EAA Board!  Within a 3 1/2 week period, EAA has three major events!  The 
Art & Rummage Sale is August 26, followed by the Celebration of Life for Lee on September 11 and the Lake Farmpark 
Fine Art Show in mid-September.  Plus, there is membership renewal, creating the new membership booklet and planning 
for the 2023-2024 season!  Oh, almost forgot, we need a new Vice President!

Did we hear you ask . . . how can I help?  We could use your ideas, suggestions, and 
service.  You are invited to attend the Tuesday board meetings.  The next few meetings are 
Tuesday, June 27, July 11, July 18, from 10a.m. to 12:30p.m. at the EAA Gallery, 21129 
North Street, Euclid.  Don’t be shy!  Let Sue Herrle, Sandi Richards, Char Dayton, or Ellen 
Howard know that you will be there!  Note:  Rozenia can’t always be with us because she is 
working at her Summer Camp.  And Joan Milligan joins us from Nebraska, via Zoom or 
FaceTime!  There is more information about these activities as you continue reading the this 
newsletter.

WHAT WE KNOW ABOUT LEE

Lee had no close family in the area….just lots of friends.  EAA was his family, as was his Computer Club and his best 
friend for 50 years, Tom Zook.  The coroner located a cousin, whose daughter, Lee’s second cousin is handling his affairs.  
He was cremated, but we are not aware of any planned service.  Mark your calendar for September 11 for Euclid Art’s 
Celebration of Life for Lee.  More details will be in the September newsletter.  Please help us plan for this event.  Share 
your ideas and stories about Lee.  Contact any board member or email to info@euclidart.com.


MEET THE NEW PRESIDENT

Rozenia Cunningham served as Euclid Art’s Vice President since 2015 and has now taken the reigns as 
President.  Rozenia is an educator, art specialist, professional artist, illustrator, and children's author.  
Her love for the arts and ceramics grew as a child while she attended Cleveland School of the Arts and 
Karamu.  She graduated from Central State University.  Her continued passion for the arts led her to 
Notre Dame and Cuyahoga Community College to complete her studies in Art.  Rozenia is a business 
owner and founder of "Art It Yourself" that specializes in art classes and summer camp, where she 
teaches and inspires children and adults in the art making process.  Learn more and view her art on her 
Members Art Page.


WHY RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP NOW!

Because . . . you need to be a paid member to participate in the Members Art Sale in August and to enter the Lake 
Farmpark Show this fall.  Plus the Christmas party has already been scheduled at the Lithuanian Club!  Renew now, don’t 
delay any longer!  During July and August, we will be putting together our new Membership Booklet!  We want your 
name in the booklet without an ‘asterisk’…denoting ‘not renewed’.  Thanks to everyone who has already renewed.

The new season officially begins July 1 and goes through June 30, 2024.  The cost of renewal remains the same - Single 
$25, Joint or Associate $30, Student $11.  FREE perk of membership . . . get your own Members Art Page on 
EuclidArt.com.  (How to details are on the website, Members Art Page.)  Mail your check to Membership Chairperson, 
Char Dayton at 5143 Lynd Ave., Lyndhurst, OH 44124.  Make your check payable to Euclid Art Association.  Please 
include any updates to your contact information (address, home/cell phone, email address).

THANK YOU

We thank artist, Mary Ann Boysen for not only judging our Spring Fine Art Show but for doing our June Members’ 
Critique Night.  There were 25 pieces of art in the critique.  Her comments ranged from ‘intricate and well executed, love 
the energy and use of color’ to ‘break up repeated patterns, use more color in the faces’. . . plus lots more!  We learned 
many valuable art tips.  For more, go to the Demonstrations page on our website or click here.  We also thank Eddie 
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Mitchell for his help in moving the art along.  His ‘Vanna White’ impression was entertaining!  Mary Ann also shared that 
there are free watercolor lessons on her website: http://www.maboysen.com/ and many of her paintings can be seen at 
https://fineartamerica.com/profiles/maryannboysen.

Thank you to everyone who brought treats to share.  A delightful table of goodies was enjoyed by all!  The lovely peony 
centerpiece was from Terese’s garden.


ART & RUMMAGE SALE . . . HEADS UP!

Artworks, old wooden frames, art books and other 
assorted items collected over the last 65 years will be on 
sale at the Art & Rummage sale scheduled for Saturday, 
August 26, from 11:00a.m. until 4:00p.m.  Members 
have the opportunity to set up ‘outside’ to sell their 
artworks during this widely advertised event.… on the 
front lawn of the Euclid History Museum/EAA Gallery.  
Members will be able to unload in the driveway or from 
the street in front.  We plan to have some ‘youngsters’ 
available to help!  There’s a large parking lot across the 
street to park your car after unloading.  You must register 
by the August 4 deadline.  Click here for the registration 
form.  More details in the flyer on the left.


EAA SKETCHERS

Here’s the next challenge for July and August . . . “The 
Faces of Lee”.  Participants are asked to do a portrait of 
Lee in any medium, any style.  The results will be 
presented at Lee’s Celebration of Life event on 
September 11.  Lots of photos of Lee are posted on FB 
and EuclidArt.com or email Joan, artsiegirl826@aol.com 
and she will send you photos to use as reference.

LAKE FARMPARK FINE ART SHOW

Plans are underway for a fall fine art show at Lake 
Metroparks Farmpark.  They have a beautiful hallway art 
gallery which gets lots of ‘foot’ traffic during the fall 
season.  The actual show dates are September 19 to 
October 15, with the Monday dates (9/18 &10/16) as drop 
off and pickup.  Cookies & Punch reception is scheduled 
for Thursday, September 21 at 6:00p.m.  Entry forms will 
be sent with the August newsletter.  Time to get ready!

MEMBERS ART PAGE

Get your own Members Art Page on EuclidArt.com . . . a 
FREE PERK of membership.  It’s easy to do.  Just 
follow the directions on the website.  Click here for the 
direct link to the instructions.


WORKSHOP

Don’t miss this AMAZING opportunity to learn from the absolute best watercolor artist and teacher, David Rankin.  
David’s Zoomshop intensive, “Using Paint-into-Wet Watercolor Brushwork” is scheduled for two consecutive Saturdays, 
July 8 and 15, 1 - 4p.m.  We still have a few openings in this intermediate/advanced watercolor class.  Contact Sue Herrle 
at suetom.herrle@sbcglobal.net.  Details on the website.

MEMBER NEWS

Sandy Johnson has been creatively active in the last month.  We congratulate Sandy on her many accomplishments.  
Her watercolor titled, “Lake Louise, Ohio” was accepted in the juried show at Cuyahoga Valley Art Center in their Floral 
and Landscape exhibition which runs from June 6 - July 13.  Artist reception is June 30, 5:30 to 7:00p.m.  Sandy is now a 
published writer!  Her poem, “First Day” was included in the book, “Poem for Cleveland”.  Sandy read her poem at the 
release event Saturday, June 24 at the Cleveland Public Library.  The book is a chronicle of Cleveland through poetry.

CLOSING THOUGHT

“Hide not your Talents, they for Use were made.  What’s a Sun-Dial in the shade!” — Poor Richard’s 

Almanack, 1750
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